Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 24th September 2014 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Judy Ward, Mr Trevor Grose, Mrs Anne Mitchell and Mr James Coston
Welcome to New Members

Geoff welcomed Anne, James and Trevor to the group and thanked them for agreeing to join.  Geoff gave a short history of how and why the group was formed and the work that had been undertaken in the past few years.  

Apologies:  
Mrs Jean Lapham  
Mrs Lapham sent a message to the meeting to say that she had heard from friends, on two occasions recently, who could not speak too highly of all the surgery staff and she hoped that the staff knew that they are greatly appreciated.
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and correct record.  There were no matters arising.

Geoff reported that he had attended the PPG Chairs meeting recently when he had observed that other patient groups were developing in different ways.  The larger practices seem to have members stationed in the waiting rooms and attending staff meetings etc.  Nobody felt that they wanted to or needed to play a greater role at this time.
Collecting and Reviewing Feedback
There will not be a requirement for the group to carry out a survey this year but instead they will be asked to collect and review feedback with a view to agreeing 3 action points.  With this in mind Sally handed out the most recent results of the National GP Patient Survey and  explained about the new Friends and Family Test which will be introduced in December.  
The group also reviewed “suggestions” that had been collected recently from the box in the waiting room.  Not all of the suggestions were of a serious nature, for example, a request for free beer and in waiting room and to legalize cannabis!  However, there were a number of points raised that merited further discussion.  A common theme was noted around time spent waiting for appointments.  It was acknowledged that each doctor had a different consulting style and the group felt that regular attendees learnt about waiting times and chose whether or not they were prepared to wait in order to see a particular doctor.  Sally reported that a number of initiatives had been tried in recent years to cut down the waiting times, for 
example, changing the spacing of appointments and, although a slight improvement had been seen there was still a problem.  The practice “lateness report” was reviewed which showed a variation in the number of patients seen within five minutes of their appointment time from 53% to 15%.  However, the report is only able to give limited useful information.  The receptionists try to notify patients when the doctors are running late by making announcements in the waiting room.  However, none of the group were aware of this happening.  There was discussion about the merits of digital screens but it was felt that personal contact was better.  In view of this, Sally will ask the receptionists to improve their communication with the patients when surgeries are running late.

Another suggestion was around making emergency numbers available for patients who are waiting for counseling.  It was felt that information regarding contact details for other organisations was sometimes difficult to find and Judy reported that she had been at a meeting recently when she was made aware of a number for patients to use during out of hours to make contact with the Hospices and she will let Sally know the details.  

There was a comment about the receptionists needing to be politer.  The group felt that the receptionists were generally very polite and helpful.  Carole was pleased to note that everyone gave their name when answering the telephone now.  
One suggestion pointed out how difficult it was for anyone trying to manoeuvre a wheelchair through the entrance door.  This topic was discussed at length and it was agreed that the route through the surgery was particularly tight for wheelchairs, especially around reception.  It was also felt that the front entrance door could be a problem.  The group acknowledged that any rebuilding work would be expensive, for example automatic doors, but wondered whether there were any less expensive options that would be helpful.  Ideas generated included reglazing the front door in order that it could be pushed against, a bell at the front door or a push button opening and also a method of holding doors back to allow wheelchair users to pass through more easily.  There was discussion around the potential to alter the reception desk to make one side at a lower level.
The following action points were agreed

· To improve communication with patients when surgeries are running late

· To improve awareness of contact details for organisations outside of the practice

· To improve the access to the surgery for wheelchair users

Carrick Patient Group
Geoff reported on the recent Carrick Patient Group meeting.  Geoff had questioned whether the other members of the group felt that it gave value for money and this point was taken on board by the chairman.  The Patient Association attended the meeting to promote their project to listen to PPG’s and help with their development.  There is a training day on the 9th October to this end.  The group also discussed the Referral Management Service as there was concern that choice was not being offered to patients.  Dr Maling explained that choice used to be offered in the surgery but now all referrals are checked and cleared by GP’s working for the service.  It was acknowledged that there is often little choice in Cornwall because of the geography of the county.  The Penwith Pioneer Project was discussed which aims to link patients with voluntary organisations in order to improve their quality of life.  Age UK are heavily involved with this project which has evolved from the Newquay Pathfinder Project.  Geoff asked James if he was aware of any projects that made it possible for young people to interact with the elderly.  He felt that the main opportunities were involved with the Duke of Edinburgh awards.  Judy said that the Blind Association was often asking for readers.
Any Other Business

It was felt that there was generally a low awareness of the group amongst patients.  Sally suggested that the group might like to attend the flu clinics over the next few weeks in order to promote the group and also collect feedback.  Judy volunteered to attend on the 4th and 18th October and Geoff thought he could attend on the 11th October.  Sally agreed to prepare a display.  The Lions group and the Cornwall Carers Service would also be in attendance.  

Trevor reported that he had found a large envelope in the prescription box one day that could have easily been removed.  He suggested that a notice was added to say that the box should only be used for prescriptions.

Judy asked about the reason for doctors taking sabbaticals as she felt that this affected continuity of care.  Dr Maling said each of the partners had been permitted to take an extra four weeks off on one occasion over the past few years in order to allow, for example, extended foreign travel.  It is unlikely that there will be further sabbaticals in the future.

Date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the group would meet again on Thursday 15th January 2015.
